Ambassador Hanene Tajouri Bessassi
Embassy of the Republic of Tunisia
1515 Massachusetts Ave. NW

Washington DC 20005

Your Excellency,

I am writing to ask the Tunisian authorities to immediately release Noureddine Bhiri, a former Justice Minister, and former government official Fathi Beldi, both of whom have been held arbitrarily since December 31, 2021. Their detention circumvents the judicial process and is in violation of their rights to liberty and due process.

Both men have been arrested separately on the same day by men in civilian clothes who did not identify themselves and did not present an arrest warrant. They have been refused access to their lawyers. Furthermore, their arrests have not been ordered or reviewed by a judge, and they have not been informed of the charges against them. 

I ask the Tunisian government to immediately release Noureddine Bhiri and Fathi Beldi as their detention is arbitrary and represents a grave violation of their due process rights. Pending their release, please ensure that both men are given regular and unfettered access to their families and lawyers.

Sincerely,

